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MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday 10th September 2007 
QUESTION NO. 9
QUESTION:   Councillor Gus O’Connell
I would like to compliment the Management on the current work on upgrading the Tallaght Library and while I note the ongoing review of the County Library Services, I would be grateful if the Manager would indicate progress in providing a Library for Palmerstown in Palmerstown as set out in the 2004 – 2010 County Development Plan.
REPLY:

The Council is currently examining the Liffey Valley Centre as the most suitable location for the library given it’s status as a Town Centre and the potential volume of customers it would attract. This location offers the potential to construct a purpose built regional library which will be capable of delivering a wide range of different services, using a multitude of media, to a large population in the North Clondalkin/ Palmerstown /Liffey Valley area of South Dublin County.

Also under consideration is the examination of suitable sites for the potential provision of eCommunity Learning Hubs (similar to the “Idea Stores” in the U.K.) which would be situated in local communities such as Palmerstown and Rowlagh supported by the Regional Library at Liffey Valley.

The Development Plan 2004 – 2010 states that the Library building programme will secure the provision of new public libraries in suitable locations in accordance with an agreed programme and will develop a library in Palmerstown, subject to the acquisition of a suitable site and to satisfying DOEHLG criteria.

The Libraries Department have been trying to secure a suitable site for a digital hub / library in Palmerstown. A bid for a site in Palmerstown Shopping Centre was rejected by the vendors earlier this year. The Libraries Department are now looking at the prospect of securing another location for the digital hub / library. 
Members will be kept updated on progress.

